

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA
+ + + + +
ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD
+ + + + +
MEETING

- IN THE MATTER OF: :
- LEGAL AGENDA :
- LICENSING AGENDA :
- SUPPLEMENTAL LICENSING :
- AGENDA :
- CANCELLATION AGENDA :
- VACATED CEASE AND DESIST :
- ORDERS AGENDA :
- APPLICATION DECISION :
- DOCKET :
- TEMPORARY LICENSE AND :
- ONE-DAY SUBSTANTIAL :
- CHANGE DOCKET :

Wednesday
April 28, 2021

The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board
met via WebEx videoconference, Chairperson
Donovan W. Anderson presiding.

PRESENT:

- DONOVAN W. ANDERSON, Chairperson
- BOBBY CATO, JR., Member
- RAFI ALIYA CROCKETT, Member
- EDWARD S. GRANDIS, Member
- JENI HANSEN, Member
- JAMES SHORT, JR., Member

ALSO PRESENT:

- SIMONE ANDREWS, DC ABRA Staff

C-O-N-T-E-N-T-S

	PAGE
LEGAL AGENDA	
Review of the First Amendment to the Settlement Agreement, dated April 21, 2021 between ANC 6C and Giant Food 2381, License No. 091952	7
Review of the Settlement Agreement dated April 21, 2021 between ANC 8C and Charles Corner, License No. 094783	8
Review of Ozio Martini & Cigar Lounge Request to amend Board Order No. 2014-315 to allow entertainment on the roof top summer garden, License No. 117218	9
Protestests' Request to Call Additional Witnesses in the matter of Randall Grocery, License No. 019064	11
Review of Root & Stem Catering Request for the Reinstatement of License No. 094227, April 26, 2021	12
Review of the River Inn Request for Reinstatement of License No. 001782 dated April 22, 2021	13
Review of the Eleanor DC Request for Reinstatement License No. 109475, dated April 27, 2021	14
Review of Protestants Group of Five or More's Motion to Reopen the Record regarding MAKH Meetings, LLC, tla to determined, License No. 116881	15
Suspension of On-Premises Alcohol Sales and Consumption Notice of Twelfth Emergency Rulemaking.	17
	PAGE

LEGAL AGENDA (cont.)

Additional Outdoor Public and
Private Space Notice of Ninth
Emergency Rulemaking 19

LICENSING AGENDA

Review Application for an
Entertainment Endorsement, Electric
Cool-Aid, License No. 112294 21

Review Application for Change of
Hours Electric Cool-Aid,
License No. 112294. 22

SUPPLEMENTAL LICENSING AGENDA

Review Application for Stipulated
License with Letter of ANC Support
Select Whiskey, License No. 117401 23

Review Application for a Change
of Hours with updated Settlement
Agreements, Michigan Liquors,
License No. 104222 24

Review of Transfer Application,
Kezira Lounge, License No. 117490 25

Review Request for Off-Site
Storage Permit, Little Pearl
License No. 107792 26

Review of the background check
for application for employment at
a Medical Cannabis Facility. 27

CANCELLATION AGENDA 28

VACATED CEASE & DESIST ORDERS AGENDA 31

TEMPORARY LICENSE AND ONE-DAY SUBSTANTIAL CHANGE DOCKET	34
APPLICATION DECISION DOCKET	37

1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 (10:33 a.m.)

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Good morning
4 everyone. As chairperson of the Alcoholic
5 Beverage Control Board for the District of
6 Columbia, and in accordance with D.C. Code
7 Section 2576 of the Open Meetings Act, I'm
8 welcoming you to the regularly scheduled meeting
9 of the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board.

10 This meeting that's been conducted
11 pursuant to guidance made available by the
12 District of Columbia, Office of Open Government
13 regarding electronic meetings held by public
14 bodies during the public health emergency.

15 Pursuant to this guidance, notice of
16 today's meeting was provided 48 hours in advance
17 of the meeting on ABRA's website and on the
18 District's central meeting calendar. This notice
19 included the time, date, agenda and call-in or
20 login information for public participation.

21 This electronic meeting is been hosted
22 by a WebEx account provided by the District of
23 Columbia Government. Please address any
24 questions or complaints to the OOG at
25 open.gov.office@dc.gov.

1 My name is Donovan Anderson, I'm
2 Chairman of the Board. I would like to introduce
3 other members of the ABC Board who are also
4 participating electronically pursuant to Mayor's
5 Order 2020-054. Please respond when I announced
6 your name. Mr. James Short?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. James Short,
8 present.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Bobby Cato.

10 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, present.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Rafi
12 Crockett.

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett,
14 present.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Jeni
16 Hansen.

17 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, present.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Edward
19 Grandis.

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis,
21 present.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: The Board has
23 six members in attendance for the conduct of
24 business today and that constitutes a quorum.
25 Today, at least this morning's calendar is a

1 little bit different.

2 There are no hearings on this
3 morning's calendar, and we do have one hearing
4 this afternoon. We have a public hearing this
5 afternoon. So I don't need to give instruction
6 regarding public participation.

7 So what we're going to do now is that
8 we're going to go, since we do not have a morning
9 calendar, we're going to go to our agenda. So,
10 first agenda we will be addressing is our legal
11 agenda.

12 And the first matter on our legal
13 agenda is a Review of the First Amendment to the
14 Settlement Agreement, dated April 21st, 2021,
15 between ANC 6C and Giant Food 2381, License
16 No 091952. I make a motion that we approve this
17 request. Is there a second?

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, and I
19 second.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
21 seconded the motion will now take a roll call
22 vote on the motion that has been properly
23 seconded by Mr. Short.

24 (Roll call)

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

13 I, agree. The matter passes 6-0-0. The next

14 matter on our agenda is a Review of the

15 Settlement Agreement, dated April 21st, 2021,

16 between ANC 8C and Charles Corner, License

17 No. 094783. I make a motion that we approve this

18 request. Is there a second?

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett,

20 seconds.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

22 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll

23 call vote on the motion that's been properly

24 seconded by Ms. Crockett.

25 (Roll call)

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

12 agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

14 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes, 6-0-0.

15 The next matter on our legal agenda is a Review

16 of Ozio Martini & Cigar Lounge Request to the

17 Board.

18 Amending Board Order No. 2014-315 to

19 allow it to offer entertainment on the roof top

20 summer garden. This is Ozio Martini & Cigar

21 Lounge, License No. 117218. I make a motion that

22 we vote in favor of this matter. Is there a

23 second?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

25 seconds.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
2 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
3 call vote on the motion that's been properly
4 seconded by Ms. Crockett.

5 (Roll call)

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

9 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

11 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
12 agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

14 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

19 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes, 6-0-0.

20 The next matter it's to review of the
21 Protestests' Request to Call Additional
22 Witnesses.

23 This is in the Randall Grocery matter,
24 License No. 09, I'm sorry, 019064. I make a
25 motion that we approve this request. Is there a

1 second?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

3 seconds.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
5 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
6 call to vote on the motion.

7 (Roll call)

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

9 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

11 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

16 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
21 I agree. The matter passes, 6-0-0. Thank you.

22 The next matter our legal agenda to Review of
23 Root & Stem Catering Request for the
24 Reinstatement of it's license, dated April 22nd,
25 April 26th, 2021.

1 This is Root and Stem License
2 No. 094227. I make a motion that we approve this
3 request. Is there a second?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett,
5 seconds.

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
8 and Mr. Grandis have seconded the motion. We'll
9 now have a roll call vote on the motion.

10 (Roll Call)

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

14 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

19 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

21 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
22 agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

24 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes, 6-0-0.

25 The next matter is a Review of the River Inn's

1 Request for Reinstatement of its license, dated
2 April 22nd, 2021, The River Inn, License No.
3 001782. I make a motion that we approve this
4 request. Is there a second?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
6 seconds.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
8 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
9 call vote in motion that's been properly seconded
10 by Ms. Crockett.

11 (Roll call)

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

13 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

15 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?
22 Mr. Grandis?

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

1 I agree. The matter passes, 6-0-0. The next
2 matter it's to Review of the Eleanor's Request
3 for Reinstatement of its License, dated April
4 27th, 2021, The Eleanor DC, License No. 109475.
5 I make a motion that we approve this request. Is
6 there a second?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
9 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
10 vote on the motion.

11 (Roll Call)

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

13 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

15 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
25 I agree. The matter passes, 6-0-0. The next

1 matter is Review of the Protestants Group of Five
2 or More's Motion to Reopen the Record. This is
3 in MAKH Meetings, LLC, tla to determined, License
4 No. 116881. I make a motion that we approve this
5 request. Is there a second?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
7 seconds.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
9 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
10 call vote on the motion.

11 (Roll call)

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

13 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

15 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
25 I agree. The matter passes, 6-0-0. The next

1 matter is the Suspension of On-Premises Alcohol
2 Sales and Consumption Notice of Twelfth Emergency
3 Rulemaking.

4 On April 5th, 2021, Mayor Bowser
5 announced loosened COVID-19 restrictions under
6 Phase 2 of the District's reopening, which would
7 take effect on Saturday, May 1st, 2021.

8 After making this announcement the
9 Mayor issued Mayor's Order No. 21 060, dated
10 April 25th, 2021, which expounded upon the
11 Mayor's announcement.

12 And provided additional guidance to
13 District's business, including: allowing
14 restaurants and licensed food establishments to
15 offer entertainment on the licensed premises and
16 to serve alcoholic beverages to patrons sitting
17 on the outdoor premises without requiring that
18 they purchase a pre prepared food item.

19 In order to ensure that ABRA's
20 regulations are consistent with the new Mayor's
21 order, the Board is voting to adopt the
22 suspension of the On-Premises Alcohol Sales and
23 Consumption of Notice of Twelfth Emergency Rule
24 making.

25 This emergency action is necessary for

1 protection of the health and welfare of the
2 District. This action will ensure that the
3 Board's regulations are consistent with the new
4 COVID restrictions, which serve to further the
5 Mayor's and the Board's objective to curb the
6 spread of COVID-19.

7 So therefore, based on what was just right
8 read, I then make a motion that the Board adopt,
9 approve these new restrictions, are lifting off
10 restrictions. I'm sorry, the emergency
11 rulemaking. Is there a second?

12 MEMBER SHORT: I second.

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: I second.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short, and
15 I think, Mr. Grandis, I believe, have seconded
16 motion. We'll now have a roll call vote on that
17 motion.

18 (Roll Call)

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

22 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms., I'm sorry,
24 Ms. Crockett?

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

1 agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

3 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

5 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

8 I agree. The matter passes, 6-0-0. All right.

9 The next matter it's, we have a vote on the
10 Additional Outdoor Public and Private Space
11 Notice of Ninth Emergency Rulemaking.

12 And since the adoption of the Eighth
13 Emergency Rulemaking, Mayor Bowser has loosened
14 the COVID-19 restrictions on the Phase 2 of the
15 District's reopening. These modifications,
16 modified restrictions will take effect on May
17 1st, 2021.

18 Specifically, Mayor's Order 2021-060,
19 dated April 26th, 2021, sets forth the new
20 COVID-19 restrictions that District businesses,
21 including ABC licensed establishments must
22 follow.

23 Mayor's order 2021-060, amongst other
24 things, will allow ABC license establishments to
25 offer indoor and outdoor entertainment, increases

1 the number of people that can be seated at a
2 table and no longer requires patrons sitting
3 outdoors to purchase food.

4 In order to ensure that the ABRA's
5 regulations are consistent with the new Mayor's
6 order, the Board is today voting to the
7 Additional Outdoor Public and Private Space
8 Notice of Ninth Emergency rulemaking.

9 This emergency action is necessary for
10 protecting the health and welfare of the District
11 residents. This action will ensure that the
12 Board's regulations are consistent within new
13 COVID-19 restrictions, which serve to further the
14 Mayor's and Board's objectives to curb the spread
15 of COVID-19.

16 Therefore, I am, therefore, asking the
17 Board to approve to vote to approve the
18 Additional Outdoor Public and Private Space
19 Notice of Emergency Rulemaking. I will, I asked
20 the Board to approve that. And is there a
21 second?

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: I second.

23 MEMBER CATO: Second.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
25 and Mr. Cato have seconded the motion. We'll now

1 have a roll call vote on the motion.

2 (Roll call)

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

4 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

6 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

11 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

16 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes, 6-0-0.

17 Thank the Board for its vote on those two
18 important rulemaking. We now vote, we now move
19 to our licensing agenda.

20 The first matter on our licensing agenda is
21 a Review application for an Entertainment
22 Endorsement to provide live entertainment both
23 indoors and outdoors. This is for Electric
24 Cool-Aid, License No. 112294. I make a motion
25 that we have a fact-finding hearing. Is there a

1 second?

2 MEMBER CATO: Bob Cato seconds.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato
4 seconds the motion. We'll now have a roll call
5 vote.

6 (Roll call)

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

10 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

20 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes, 6-0-0.

21 The next matter it's a Review Application for
22 Change of Hours. This is Electric Cool-Aid,
23 License No. 112294. I make a motion that we have
24 a fact-finding hearing. Is there a second?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
2 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
3 vote on the motion that was seconded by Mr.
4 Short.

5 (Roll call)

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

9 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

11 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
12 agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

14 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
19 I agree. The matter passes, 6-0-0. The first
20 matter on our Supplemental Licensing Agenda is a
21 Review Application for Stipulated License with
22 Letter of ANC Support for a new ABC license.

23 This is Select Whiskey, License No.
24 117401. I make a motion that we approve this
25 request. Is there a second?

1 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis for a
2 second.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
4 seconded the motion. We'll now a roll call vote
5 on the motion.

6 (Roll call)

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

10 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

20 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes, 6-0-0.

21 The next matter is a Review
22 Application for a Change of Hours with updated
23 Settlement Agreements. This is for Michigan
24 Liquors, License No. 104222. I make a motion
25 that we approve this request. Is there a second?

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
2 seconds.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
4 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
5 call vote on the motion.

6 (Roll call)

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

10 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
20 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes, 6-0-0.

21 The next matter is a Review of Transfer
22 Application for Kezira Lounge, License No.
23 117490. I make a motion that we have a
24 fact-finding hearing. Is there second?

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

1 seconds.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
3 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
4 call vote on the motion that's been properly
5 seconded by Ms. Crockett.

6 (Roll call)

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

10 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
20 I agree. The matter passes, 6-0-0.

21 The next matter is Review Request for
22 Off-Site Storage Permit to store alcoholic
23 beverage inventory in an additional larger
24 building located at the same address on the
25 premises. This is from Little Pearl, License No.

1 107792. I make a motion that we approve this
2 request. Is there a second?

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis for
4 second.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
6 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
7 vote on the motion.

8 (Roll call)

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

17 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

22 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes, 6-0-0.

23 The next item on our Supplemental Licensing

24 Agenda is Review of the background check for

25 application for employment at a Medical Cannabis

1 Facility. I make a motion that we approve this
2 request. Is there a second?

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
4 seconds.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
6 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
7 call on the motion.

8 (Roll call)

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?
14 I'm sorry. Ms. Crockett?

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

18 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
21 agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
23 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes, 6-0-0.

24 We now move to our Cancellation
25 Agenda. The ABC Board will be canceling the

1 following licenses for the reasons outlined
2 below. I will read the names of the
3 establishment, the reason why the Board will be
4 canceling the license.

5 And at the end of the agenda, I will
6 ask that the Board approve the cancellation of
7 these licenses. So we'll just have, once I'm
8 done reading the list, then we'll have a vote.

9 The first establishment is Super
10 Liquors. It's their Retail A, the License No.
11 079241. The license was in safekeeping. The
12 licensee did not renew and did not request an
13 extension of safekeeping.

14 The secondary licensee is Grace Street
15 Coffee Roasters. This is their Retail D
16 Restaurant, License number 106064. This license,
17 again, was in safekeeping. The licensee did not
18 request an extension of safekeeping.

19 The next establishment is, to be
20 determined, formerly Hillwood SRR 1324 14th
21 Street, LLC. This is their Retail C Restaurant.
22 This, again, this license was in safekeeping.
23 The licensee did not request an extension of
24 safekeeping.

25 The next request is Finn McCool's,

1 License No. 107078. This is another license that
2 was in safekeeping. The licensee did not request
3 an extension of safekeeping.

4 The next at bat, the next licensee is
5 Garden of Eden. It's their Retail C Nightclub,
6 License No. 083133. A license in safekeeping,
7 the licensee did not request an extension of
8 safekeeping.

9 And the next request is Eatbar. It's
10 their Retail C Restaurant. Their License No. is
11 114466. It's again under a licensee in
12 safekeeping and the licensee did not request an
13 extension of safekeeping. I will make a motion
14 that ABC cancels the licenses that we just read
15 into the record. Is there a second?

16 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
18 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
19 vote on the motion.

20 (Roll call)

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

22 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

24 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

4 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

9 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes, 6-0-0.

10 All right. We now move on to our vacated cease
11 and desist orders item for Class A licenses.

12 There are a list of establishments on our agenda
13 today.

14 Again, I will read all the licenses,
15 the license fees. I will state what
16 materialized. And then, I will make a motion at
17 the end of going through the list that the ABC
18 Board vacate the cease and desist orders that
19 were issued on these licenses.

20 And so, therefore, the cease and
21 desist orders were issued for all these
22 establishments on April 21, 2021. But the first
23 establishment is Bell Wine & Liquor. It's their
24 Retail A, License No. 095984. The licensee
25 renewed its license on April 22, 2021.

1 The next establishment is Ezra's.
2 It's a Retail A Internet, License No. 089730.
3 The licensee renewed its license on April 22,
4 2021.

5 The next request is 10th Street
6 Market. It's a Retail A Liquor Store, License
7 No. 095251. The licensee renewed its license on
8 April 23, 2021.

9 Tenley Wine & Liquors, Retail A Liquor
10 Store, License No. 078014. The licensee renewed
11 its license on April 23rd, 2021.

12 The next request is Iacovelli Café and
13 Liquor. It's a Retail A Liquor Store, License
14 No. 105273. The licensee renewed its license on
15 April 23rd, 2021.

16 The next request is Gandel's Liquors.
17 It's a Retail A Liquor Store, License No. 071312.
18 The licensee renewed its license on April 23rd,
19 2021.

20 The next request is New Da Hsin
21 Trading, Inc. Retail A Liquor Store, License No.
22 023501. The licensee renewed its license on
23 April 23rd.

24 The next request is Chufly Imports.
25 A Retail A Internet, License No. 116875. The

1 licensee renewed its license on April 27th, 2021.

2 And the final licensee is Sportsman
3 Wine and Liquors. It's again a Retail A Liquor
4 Store, License No. 070310. The licensee renewed
5 its license on April 28th, 2021.

6 I therefore make a motion that ABC
7 Board vacate the cease and desist orders issued
8 on April 21st, 2021 on all the licensed
9 establishments that were just read into the
10 record. Is there a second?

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis for a
12 second.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
14 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
15 vote on the motion that was properly seconded by
16 Mr. Grandis.

17 (Roll call)

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

23 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

1 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
6 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes, 6-0-0. We
7 now will move toward the Board's Temporary
8 License and One Day Substantial Change Docket for
9 April 28th, 2021.

10 The first request, the requests made
11 by Jennifer K. Del Toro, this is for One Day
12 License Class G. This is for a wedding on April,
13 I'm sorry, on May 7th, 2021.

14 The location is 1776 D Street,
15 Northwest and the License No. is 118226. I make
16 a motion that the ABC Board grants this license.
17 Is there a second?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
19 seconds.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
21 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
22 call vote on the motion that's been properly
23 seconded by Ms. Crockett.

24 (Roll call)

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

13 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes, 6-0-0.

14 The next request on our, on this agenda is a
15 request made by Marie-Alice N. Denis. This is
16 for a One Day License Class G.

17 This is a Kickback Biking for bike
18 club. The date of the event is May 22nd, 2021.
19 The License No. is 118235. I make a motion that
20 the Board grants, approves this license. Is
21 there a second?

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
23 seconds.

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis seconds.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

1 and Mr. Grandis have seconded the motion. We'll
2 now have a roll call on the motion that's been
3 properly seconded by Ms. Crockett and Mr.
4 Grandis.

5 (Roll call)

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

9 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

11 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
12 agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

14 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

19 Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes,
20 6-0-0. All right, we now move to our docket.
21 The following applications were submitted to the
22 Alcoholic Beverage Control Board for review.

23 There are 19 establishments listed on
24 our docket for today. And I will name all 19
25 establishments. I will list their licensee, the

1 type of license that they have.

2 I will also list the request that's
3 been made. At the end of my review in all the
4 establishments on the docket, I will then make a
5 motion that the ABC Board approve the requests.

6 So, the first request, the request
7 made by Francis Lalic, License No. 21-IMP-00011.
8 This is a Personal Import Permit Application.
9 I'm sorry, is there a question? All right.
10 right.

11 The next request, a request made by
12 Andrew Hochgraver, License No. 21-IMP-00012.
13 This is a Personal Import Permit Application.

14 The next request is a request made by
15 3321 Bistro DC Restaurant. This is, the License
16 No. is 117625. They are Retail C restaurant.
17 This is a New ABC License Application.

18 The next request, a request made by Le
19 Grenier, License No. 086724. They are a Retail C
20 restaurant. This is Stock Transfer Application.

21 The next request, a request made by Le
22 Chat Noir, License No. 072038. They are Retailer
23 C Restaurant. It's Stock Transfer Application.

24 The next request, a request made by
25 Kabob Restaurant, License No. 118111. They are a

1 Retail C Restaurant. It's a Transfer with Sale
2 Application.

3 The next request, a request made by
4 Bravo Lounge, License No. 118192. They are
5 Retail C Tavern. It's a Transfer with Sale
6 Application.

7 The next request, a request made by
8 Mad Wild Wine Company, License No. 118212. They
9 are Wholesale B. This is a New ABC License
10 Application.

11 The next request is a request made by
12 Compass Group USA, Inc., License No. 083052.
13 They are Caterer, Removal of Officer Hala Younes.

14 The next request is a request made by
15 Mary Graydon Center at American University,
16 License No. 115174. They are Caterer. This is a
17 removal of Officer Charles Brown.

18 The next request, a request made by
19 Restaurant Associates, License No. 114429. They
20 are Caterer. The request is the removal of
21 Officers Charles Brown and John Forest.

22 The next request, a request made by
23 Restaurant Associates, Inc., License, No. 001133.
24 They are Retailer C Restaurant, Remove of Officer
25 Charles Brown.

1 The next request, a request made by
2 Restaurant Associates, Inc., License No. 077045.
3 They are Caterer, Removal of Officers Charles
4 brown and Sharon Skene, S-K-E-N-E.

5 The next request, a request made by
6 Capital Supermarket, License No. 001688. They
7 are Retailer B Grocery. This is Stock Transfer
8 Application.

9 The next request, a request made by
10 2127 California, I'm sorry. This is, I'm sorry,
11 Alexa Latortue, License No. 21 IMP-00009. This
12 is Personal Importation Permit Application.

13 Next request is from Matchbox, License
14 No. 116777. They are Retailer C Restaurant and
15 is a New ABC License Application.

16 The next request is Martha's Market,
17 License No. 116862. This is a Retailer B
18 Grocery. This is a Transfer with Sale
19 Application.

20 The next request is Scissors and
21 Scotch, License No. 117631. They are a Retailer
22 C Tavern. This is a New ABC License Application.

23 And the last request, a request made
24 by Rose Creek Wine, License No. 117406. They are
25 Retailer A Internet. This is a New ABC License

1 Application.

2 I there make a motion that ABC Board
3 approves all the requests that were being made by
4 the licensee that were just read into the record.
5 Is there a second?

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Chair?

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Yes?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Under Scotch and
9 Scissors, I think they came before this Board
10 before. And I would just say that I approve all
11 except for that one, Scotch and Scissors.

12 And I'd like for the Board to look at
13 that a little more carefully. That's just my
14 recommendation and my vote, sir. I second that.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right, so,
16 Mr. -- I'm going to, all right. So, Mr. Short
17 has seconded the approval of all of the
18 establishments with the exception of Scotch and
19 Scissors. I'll now take a roll call vote on
20 those other applicants.

21 (Roll call)

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

5 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

10 I agree. The matter passes, 6-0-0. So we need

11 to have a separate vote on Scotch and Scissors.

12 The request that was, has been made by Scotch and

13 Scissors, No. 117631. This is a Retailer C,

14 Retail C Tavern and it's a New ABC License

15 Application.

16 I just want to remind the Board that
17 these establishments that we are voting on, these
18 establishments, at least on this docket, they
19 were previously approved by the Board.

20 And this is a just, this is the last
21 instance where the license would be issued. So
22 for all, so on this docket that when I read this
23 docket, this is a final. This is a final vote
24 that the Board needs to make for the license to
25 be issued.

1 So it's my understanding that all
2 questions or concerns about the license were
3 already discussed by the Board and approved by
4 the Board in the different stages.

5 And once an establishment gets on this
6 docket, this is just a final approval by the
7 Board for the license to be issued. So I just
8 want to make that clarification. And so --

9 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Chair, I respect
10 exactly what you're saying. And I'll simply say
11 this, the date, I think that that was voted on is
12 day that my computer failed. I had technical
13 difficulties.

14 But I had brought up previously to the
15 Board that Scotch and Scissors is a hair salon.
16 And hair salons are regulated by the Health
17 Department.

18 I'll simply say this, I will not have
19 a vote on this or I'll not. I just want that on
20 the record that it's been brought before this
21 Board before.

22 And I did say to them and did go to
23 licensing, check it out. They are a hair salon
24 and barbershop. Scotch and Scissors, therefore,
25 need to have approval from the Health Department

1 to sell alcohol in a establishment that has a
2 certificate of occupancy as a hair salon.

3 I just want that on the record before
4 the Board votes to finalize. So it probably will
5 get approved. But I just wanted on the record
6 that the Board has been notified.

7 And we've talked about it previously
8 that this is a hair salon. And hair cuts cost
9 \$85 with a drink of scotch. That is on our
10 record.

11 I've done that before. I missed the
12 boat. Technically, I wanted to be there but I
13 could not. Thank you very much, Mr. Chair. Just
14 wanted that on the record.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right.
16 Thank you for that, Mr. Short.

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Mr. Chairman?

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Yes, Mr.
19 Grandis?

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Would it be helpful
21 for the order that was issued to be -- to remind
22 us because maybe Mr. Short didn't see the
23 restrictions, or, you know, how the final order
24 was written.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: This is not a

1 matter of fun. As I've stated, and I'm going to
2 say this for the record one last time. This
3 licensee, this application has gone through all
4 the approval process by the Board.

5 This is the final process for the
6 issuance of the license. Board members, they can
7 if they disagree, they can state that they
8 disagree. This is not a matter of us, yes or
9 nay.

10 This is just for the Board to sign off
11 on the issuance of the license. And I do not
12 have a problem if a Board Member has stated on
13 the record, what they, that they disagree with
14 this. And that's fine.

15 But we're at the final stage. We have
16 already had discussions regarding all the issues.
17 And so, therefore, this is just the last stage
18 for the license to be issued for the Board to
19 sign off on.

20 And the Board, the majority of the
21 Board had previously agreed for this license to
22 be issued. And it's fine for Board members to
23 state at this stage that I did not agree and I
24 want the record to reflect that I did not agree.

25 But we need to move forward on having

1 the vote on this matter. All right, so I make a
2 motion that this be approved. And is there a
3 second?

4 MEMBER CATO: Bob Cato seconds.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato has
6 seconded the motion. I'm going to do a roll call
7 vote on the motion. Bobtail? Second, Mr. Taylor
8 a second of the motion. I'm going to do a roll
9 call vote on the motion.

10 (Roll call)

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I disagree
13 and I stated the reason why. Thank you, Mr.
14 Chair.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr.
16 Short. Mr. Cato?

17 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

22 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
2 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes, 5 to 1
3 with Mr. Short, in opposition. All right, thank
4 you very much.

5 We have come to the end of our agenda
6 and the Board with our public hearing, we're
7 going to go off the record and we will come back
8 on the public record for our 1:30 hearing.

9 We have a public hearing at 1:30. So
10 that's our next scheduled. But we are off the
11 record until 1:30. And I now direct all Board
12 Members to return to Executive Sessions for
13 further development. Thank you very much.

14 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter
15 went off the record at 11:13 a.m.)

16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

<p style="text-align: center;">A</p> <p>a.m 5:2 45:15 ABC 6:3 18:21,24 22:22 27:25 29:14 30:17 32:6 33:16 36:5,17 37:9 38:15,22,25 39:2 40:14 above-entitled 45:14 ABRA 1:23 ABRA's 5:17 16:19 19:4 account 5:22 Act 5:7 action 16:25 17:2 19:9 19:11 additional 2:12 3:2 10:21 16:12 18:10 19:7,18 25:23 address 5:23 25:24 addressing 7:10 adopt 16:21 17:8 adoption 18:12 advance 5:16 afternoon 7:4,5 agenda 1:6,6,7,8,9 2:2 3:1,4,10,21,23 5:19 7:9,10,11,13 8:14 9:15 11:22 20:19,20 22:20 26:24 27:25 28:5 30:12 34:14 45:5 agreed 43:21 Agreement 2:4,6 7:14 8:15 Agreements 3:14 23:23 alcohol 2:22 16:1,22 42:1 alcoholic 1:2,15 5:4,9 16:16 25:22 35:22 Alexa 38:11 ALIYA 1:19 allow 2:9 9:19 18:24 allowing 16:13 amend 2:9 Amending 9:18 Amendment 2:3 7:13 American 37:15 ANC 2:4,7 3:11 7:15 8:16 22:22 Andrew 36:12 ANDREWS 1:23 announced 6:5 16:5 announcement 16:8,11 applicants 39:20 application 1:9 3:5,7,11 3:13,15,19 4:10 20:21 21:21 22:21 23:22 24:22 26:25 36:8,13 36:17,20,23 37:2,6,10 38:8,12,15,19,22 39:1</p>	<p>40:15 43:3 applications 35:21 approval 39:17 41:6,25 43:4 approve 7:16 8:17 10:25 12:2 13:3 14:5 15:4 17:9 19:17,17,20 22:24 23:25 26:1 27:1 28:6 36:5 39:10 approved 40:19 41:3 42:5 44:2 approves 34:20 39:3 April 1:13 2:4,6,14,16 2:18 7:14 8:15 11:24 11:25 13:2 14:3 16:4 16:10 18:19 30:22,25 31:3,8,11,15,18,23 32:1,5,8 33:9,12 asked 19:19 asking 19:16 Associates 37:19,23 38:2 attendance 6:23 available 5:11</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">B</p> <p>B 37:9 38:7,17 back 45:7 background 3:19 26:24 barbershop 41:24 based 17:7 bat 29:4 believe 17:15 Bell 30:23 beverage 1:2,15 5:5,9 25:23 35:22 beverages 16:16 bike 34:17 Biking 34:17 Bistro 36:15 bit 7:1 Board 1:2,15 2:9 5:5,9 6:2,3,22 9:17,18 16:21 17:8 19:6,17,20 20:17 27:25 28:3,6 30:18 32:7 33:16 34:20 35:22 36:5 39:2 39:9,12 40:16,19,24 41:3,4,7,15,21 42:4,6 43:4,6,10,12,18,20,21 43:22 45:6,11 Board's 17:3,5 19:12,14 33:7 boat 42:12 Bob 21:2 44:4 Bobby 1:19 6:9,10 8:3 9:4 10:9 11:11 12:14 13:15 14:15 15:15</p>	<p>17:22 20:6 21:10 22:9 23:10 24:10 25:10 26:12 27:12 29:24 32:21 34:3 35:9 39:25 44:17 Bobtail 44:7 bodies 5:14 Bowser 16:4 18:13 Bravo 37:4 brought 41:14,20 brown 37:17,21,25 38:4 building 25:24 business 6:24 16:13 businesses 18:20</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">C</p> <p>C 28:21 29:5,10 36:16 36:19,23 37:1,5,24 38:14,22 40:13,14 C-O-N-T-E-N-T-S 2:1 Café 31:12 calendar 5:18 6:25 7:3 7:9 California 38:10 call 2:11 7:21,24 8:23 8:25 10:3,5,21 11:6,7 12:9,10 13:9,11 14:9 14:11 15:10,11 17:16 17:18 20:1,2 21:4,6 22:2,5 23:4,6 24:5,6 25:4,6 26:6,8 27:7,8 29:18,20 32:14,17 33:22,24 35:2,5 39:19 39:21 44:6,9,10 call-in 5:19 canceled 27:25 28:4 cancellation 1:8 3:21 27:24 28:6 cancel 29:14 Cannabis 3:20 26:25 Capital 38:6 carefully 39:13 Caterer 37:13,16,20 38:3 Catering 2:13 11:23 Cato 1:19 6:9,10,10 8:2 8:3,3 9:3,4,4 10:8,9,9 11:10,11,11 12:13,14 12:14 13:14,15,15 14:14,15,15 15:14,15 15:15 17:21,22,22 19:23,25 20:5,6,6 21:2,2,3,9,10,10 22:8 22:9,9 23:9,10,10 24:9,10,10 25:9,10,10 26:11,12,12 27:11,12 27:12 29:23,24,24 32:20,21,21 34:2,3,3</p>	<p>35:8,9,9 39:24,25,25 44:4,4,5,16,17,17 cease 1:8 3:23 30:10,18 30:20 32:7 Center 37:15 central 5:18 certificate 42:2 Chair 39:6 41:9 42:13 44:14 Chairman 6:2 42:17 Change 1:11 3:7,13 4:7 21:22 23:22 33:8 Charles 2:7 8:16 37:17 37:21,25 38:3 Chat 36:22 check 3:19 26:24 41:23 Chufly 31:24 Cigar 2:8 9:16,20 clarification 41:8 Class 30:11 33:12 34:16 club 34:18 Code 5:6 Coffee 28:15 Columbia 1:1 5:6,12,23 come 45:5,7 Company 37:8 Compass 37:12 complaints 5:24 computer 41:12 concerns 41:2 conduct 6:23 conducted 5:10 consistent 16:20 17:3 19:5,12 constitutes 6:24 Consumption 2:22 16:2 16:23 cont 3:1 Control 1:2,15 5:5,9 35:22 Cool-Aid 3:6,8 20:24 21:22 Corner 2:7 8:16 cost 42:8 COVID 17:4 COVID-19 16:5 17:6 18:14,20 19:13,15 Creek 38:24 curb 17:5 19:14 cuts 42:8</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">D</p> <p>D 28:15 33:14 D.C 5:6 Da 31:20 date 5:19 34:18 41:11 dated 2:4,6,16,18 7:14</p>
---	--	---	--

8:15 11:24 13:1 14:3
16:9 18:19
day 33:8,11 34:16 41:12
DC 1:23 2:17 14:4 36:15
DECISION 1:9 4:10
Del 33:11
Denis 34:15
Department 41:17,25
desist 1:8 3:23 30:11
30:18,21 32:7
determined 2:21 15:3
28:20
development 45:13
different 7:1 41:4
difficulties 41:13
direct 45:11
disagree 43:7,8,13
44:12
discussed 41:3
discussions 43:16
District 1:1 5:5,12,22
17:2 18:20 19:10
District's 5:18 16:6,13
18:15
docket 1:10,11 4:7,10
33:8 35:20,24 36:4
40:18,22,23 41:6
Donovan 1:16,18 6:1
drink 42:9

E

Eatbar 29:9
Ed 12:6 26:3 32:11
34:24
Eden 29:5
Edward 1:20 6:18,20
8:10 9:11 10:16 11:18
12:21 13:23 14:22
15:22 18:5 20:13
21:17 22:16 23:1,17
24:17 25:17 26:19
27:20 30:6 33:3 34:10
35:16 40:7 44:24
effect 16:7 18:16
Eighth 18:12
Eleanor 2:17 14:4
Eleanor's 14:2
Electric 3:6,8 20:23
21:22
electronic 5:13,21
electronically 6:4
emergency 2:23 3:3
5:14 16:2,23,25 17:10
18:11,13 19:8,9,19
employment 3:19 26:25
Endorsement 3:6 20:22
ensure 16:19 17:2 19:4
19:11

entertainment 2:10 3:6
9:19 16:15 18:25
20:21,22
establishment 28:3,9
28:19 30:23 31:1 41:5
42:1
establishments 16:14
18:21,24 30:12,22
32:9 35:23,25 36:4
39:18 40:17,18
event 34:18
exactly 41:10
exception 39:18
Executive 45:12
expounded 16:10
extension 28:13,18,23
29:3,7,13
Ezra's 31:1

F

Facility 3:20 27:1
fact-finding 20:25
21:24 24:24
failed 41:12
favor 9:22
fees 30:15
final 32:2 40:23,23 41:6
42:23 43:5,15
finalize 42:4
fine 43:14,22
Finn 28:25
first 2:3 7:10,12,13
20:20 22:19 28:9
30:22 33:10 36:6
Five 2:19 15:1
follow 18:22
following 28:1 35:21
food 2:5 7:15 16:14,18
19:3
Forest 37:21
formerly 28:20
forth 18:19
forward 43:25
Francis 36:7
fun 43:1
further 17:4 19:13
45:13

G

G 33:12 34:16
Gandel's 31:16
garden 2:10 9:20 29:5
Giant 2:5 7:15
give 7:5
Government 5:12,23
Grace 28:14
Grandis 1:20 6:19,20
6:20 8:9,10,10 9:10

9:11,11 10:15,16,16
11:17,18,18 12:6,6,8
12:20,21,21 13:21,22
13:23,23 14:21,22,22
15:21,22,22 17:13,15
18:4,5,5 20:12,13,13
21:16,17,17 22:15,16
22:16 23:1,1,3,16,17
23:17 24:16,17,17
25:16,17,17 26:3,3,5
26:18,19,19 27:19,20
27:20 30:5,6,6 32:11
32:11,13,16 33:2,3,3
34:9,10,10,24,24 35:1
35:4,15,16,16 40:6,7
40:7 42:17,19,20
44:23,24,24
grants 33:16 34:20
Graydon 37:15
Grenier 36:19
Grocery 2:12 10:23
38:7,18
Group 2:19 15:1 37:12
guidance 5:11,15 16:12

H

hair 41:15,16,23 42:2,8
42:8
Hala 37:13
Hansen 1:20 6:16,17,17
8:7,8,8 9:8,9,9 10:13
10:14,14 11:15,16,16
12:18,19,19 13:19,20
13:20 14:19,20,20
15:19,20,20 18:2,3,3
20:10,11,11 21:14,15
21:15 22:13,14,14
23:14,15,15 24:14,15
24:15 25:14,15,15
26:16,17,17 27:13,17
27:18,18 30:3,4,4
32:25 33:1,1 34:7,8,8
35:13,14,14 40:4,5,5
44:21,22,22
health 5:14 17:1 19:10
41:16,25
hearing 7:3,4 20:25
21:24 24:24 45:6,8,9
hearings 7:2
held 5:13
helpful 42:20
Hillwood 28:20
Hochgraver 36:12
hosted 5:21
hours 3:8,13 5:16 21:22
23:22
Hsin 31:20

I

Iacovelli 31:12
IMP-00009 38:11
Import 36:8,13
important 20:18
Importation 38:12
Imports 31:24
included 5:19
including 16:13 18:21
increases 18:25
indoor 18:25
indoors 20:23
information 5:20
Inn 2:15 13:2
Inn's 12:25
instance 40:21
instruction 7:5
Internet 31:2,25 38:25
introduce 6:2
inventory 25:23
issuance 43:6,11
issued 16:9 30:19,21
32:7 40:21,25 41:7
42:21 43:18,22
issues 43:16
item 16:18 26:23 30:11

J

James 1:21 6:6,7
Jeni 1:20 6:15,17 8:8
9:9 10:14 11:16 12:19
13:20 14:20 15:20
18:3 20:11 21:15
22:14 23:15 24:15
25:15 26:17 27:18
30:4 33:1 34:8 35:14
40:5 44:22
Jennifer 33:11
John 37:21
JR 1:19,21

K

K 33:11
Kabob 36:25
Kezira 3:16 24:22
Kickback 34:17

L

Lalic 36:7
larger 25:23
Latortue 38:11
Le 36:18,21
legal 1:6 2:2 3:1 7:10,12
9:15 11:22
Letter 3:11 22:22
licensed 16:14,15
18:21 32:8

licensee 28:12,14,17,23
29:2,4,7,11,12 30:24
31:3,7,10,14,18,22
32:1,2,4 35:25 39:4
43:3
licenses 28:1,7 29:14
30:11,14,19
licensing 1:6,7 3:4,10
20:19,20 22:20 26:23
41:23
lifting 17:9
Liquor 30:23 31:6,9,13
31:13,17,21 32:3
Liquors 3:14 23:24
28:10 31:9,16 32:3
list 28:8 30:12,17 35:25
36:2
listed 35:23
little 3:17 7:1 25:25
39:13
live 20:22
LLC 2:20 15:3 28:21
located 25:24
location 33:14
login 5:20
longer 19:2
look 39:12
loosened 16:5 18:13
Lounge 2:9 3:16 9:16
9:21 24:22 37:4

M

Mad 37:8
majority 43:20
MAKH 2:20 15:3
making 16:8,24
Marie-Alice 34:15
Market 31:6 38:16
Martha's 38:16
Martini 2:8 9:16,20
Mary 37:15
Matchbox 38:13
materialized 30:16
matter 1:5 2:12 7:12
8:13,14 9:14,15,22
10:19,20,23 11:21,22
12:24,25 14:1,2,25
15:1,25 16:1 18:8,9
20:16,20 21:20,21
22:19,20 23:20,21
24:20,21 25:20,21
26:22 27:23 30:9 33:6
34:13 35:19 40:10
43:1,8 44:1 45:2,14
Mayor 16:4,9 18:13
Mayor's 6:4 16:9,11,20
17:5 18:18,23 19:5,14
McCool's 28:25

Medical 3:20 26:25
meeting 1:3 5:8,10,16
5:17,18,21
meetings 2:20 5:7,13
15:3
members 6:3,23 43:6
43:22 45:12
met 1:15
Michigan 3:14 23:23
missed 42:11
modifications 18:15
modified 18:16
More's 2:20 15:2
morning's 5:3 7:8
morning's 6:25 7:3
motion 2:20 7:16,21,22
8:17,22,23 9:21 10:2
10:3,25 11:5,6 12:2,8
12:9 13:3,8,9 14:5,9
14:10 15:2,4,9,10
17:8,16,17 19:25 20:1
20:24 21:4,23 22:2,3
22:24 23:4,5,24 24:4
24:5,23 25:3,4 26:1,6
26:7 27:1,6,7 29:13
29:18,19 30:16 32:6
32:14,15 33:16,21,22
34:19 35:1,2 36:5
39:2 44:2,6,7,8,9
move 20:18 27:24
30:10 33:7 35:20
43:25

N

N 34:15
name 6:1,6 35:24
names 28:2
nay 43:9
necessary 16:25 19:9
need 7:5 40:10 41:25
43:25
needs 40:24
new 16:20 17:3,9 18:19
19:5,12 22:22 31:20
36:17 37:9 38:15,22
38:25 40:14
Nightclub 29:5
Ninth 3:2 18:11 19:8
Noir 36:22
Northwest 33:15
notice 2:22 3:2 5:15,18
16:2,23 18:11 19:8,19
notified 42:6
number 19:1 28:16

O

objective 17:5
objectives 19:14

occupancy 42:2
Off-Site 3:17 25:22
offer 9:19 16:15 18:25
Office 5:12
Officer 37:13,17,24
Officers 37:21 38:3
On-Premises 2:22 16:1
16:22
once 28:7 41:5
ONE-DAY 1:11 4:7
OOG 5:24
Open 5:7,12
open.gov.office@dc....
5:25
opposition 45:3
order 2:9 6:5 9:18 16:9
16:19,21 18:18,23
19:4,6 42:21,23
orders 1:9 3:23 30:11
30:18,21 32:7
outdoor 3:2 16:17
18:10,25 19:7,18
outdoors 19:3 20:23
outlined 28:1
Ozio 2:8 9:16,20

P

P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S
5:1
PAGE 2:2,25
participating 6:4
participation 5:20 7:6
passes 8:13 9:14 10:19
11:21 12:24 14:1,25
15:25 18:8 20:16
21:20 22:19 23:20
24:20 25:20 26:22
27:23 30:9 33:6 34:13
35:19 40:10 45:2
patrons 16:16 19:2
Pearl 3:17 25:25
people 19:1
Permit 3:17 25:22 36:8
36:13 38:12
Personal 36:8,13 38:12
Phase 16:6 18:14
Please 5:23 6:5
pre 16:18
premises 16:15,17
25:25
prepared 16:18
present 1:17,22 6:8,10
6:14,17,21
presiding 1:16
previously 40:19 41:14
42:7 43:21
Private 3:2 18:10 19:7
19:18

probably 42:4
problem 43:12
process 43:4,5
properly 7:22 8:23 10:3
13:9 25:4 32:15 33:22
35:3
protecting 19:10
protection 17:1
Protestants 2:19 15:1
Protestests' 2:11 10:21
provide 20:22
provided 5:16,22 16:12
public 3:2 5:13,14,20
7:4,6 18:10 19:7,18
45:6,8,9
purchase 16:18 19:3
pursuant 5:11,15 6:4

Q

question 36:9
questions 5:24 41:2
quorum 6:24

R

Rafi 1:19 6:11,13 8:5
9:6 10:11 11:13 12:16
13:17 14:17 15:17
17:25 20:8 21:12
22:11 23:12 24:12
25:12 26:14 27:15
30:1 32:23 34:5 35:11
40:2 44:19
Randall 2:12 10:23
read 17:8 28:2 29:14
30:14 32:9 39:4 40:22
reading 28:8
reason 28:3 44:13
reasons 28:1
recommendation 39:14
record 2:20 15:2 29:15
32:10 39:4 41:20 42:3
42:5,10,14 43:2,13,24
45:7,8,11,15
reflect 43:24
regarding 2:20 5:13 7:6
43:16
regularly 5:8
regulated 41:16
regulations 16:20 17:3
19:5,12
Reinstatement 2:14,16
2:18 11:24 13:1 14:3
remind 40:16 42:21
removal 37:13,17,20
38:3
Remove 37:24
renew 28:12
renewed 30:25 31:3,7

31:10,14,18,22 32:1,4
Reopen 2:20 15:2
reopening 16:6 18:15
request 2:9,11,14,15,17
 3:17 7:17 8:18 9:16
 10:21,25 11:23 12:3
 13:1,4 14:2,5 15:5
 22:25 23:25 25:21
 26:2 27:2 28:12,18,23
 28:25 29:2,7,9,12
 31:5,12,16,20,24
 33:10 34:14,15 36:2,6
 36:6,11,11,14,14,18
 36:18,21,21,24,24
 37:3,3,7,7,11,11,14
 37:14,18,18,20,22,22
 38:1,1,5,5,9,9,13,16
 38:20,23,23 40:12
requests 33:10 36:5
 39:3
requires 19:2
requiring 16:17
residents 19:11
respect 41:9
respond 6:5
restaurant 28:16,21
 29:10 36:15,16,20,23
 36:25 37:1,19,23,24
 38:2,14
restaurants 16:14
restrictions 16:5 17:4,9
 17:10 18:14,16,20
 19:13 42:23
Retail 28:10,15,21 29:5
 29:10 30:24 31:2,6,9
 31:13,17,21,25 32:3
 36:16,19 37:1,5 40:14
Retailer 36:22 37:24
 38:7,14,17,21,25
 40:13
return 45:12
review 2:3,6,8,13,15,17
 2:19 3:5,7,11,13,15
 3:17,19 7:13 8:14
 9:15 10:20 11:22
 12:25 14:2 15:1 20:21
 21:21 22:21 23:21
 24:21 25:21 26:24
 35:22 36:3
River 2:15 12:25 13:2
Roasters 28:15
roll 7:21,24 8:22,25
 10:2,5 11:5,7 12:9,10
 13:8,11 14:9,11 15:9
 15:11 17:16,18 20:1,2
 21:4,6 22:2,5 23:4,6
 24:4,6 25:3,6 26:6,8
 27:6,8 29:18,20 32:14

32:17 33:21,24 35:2,5
 39:19,21 44:6,8,10
roof 2:10 9:19
Root 2:13 11:23 12:1
Rose 38:24
Rule 16:23
rulemaking 2:23 3:3
 16:3 17:11 18:11,13
 19:8,19 20:18

S

S 1:20
S-K-E-N-E 38:4
safekeeping 28:11,13
 28:17,18,22,24 29:2,3
 29:6,8,12,13
Sale 37:1,5 38:18
Sales 2:22 16:2,22
salon 41:15,23 42:2,8
salons 41:16
Saturday 16:7
saying 41:10
scheduled 5:8 45:10
Scissors 38:20 39:9,11
 39:19 40:11,13 41:15
 41:24
scotch 38:21 39:8,11
 39:18 40:11,12 41:15
 41:24 42:9
seated 19:1
second 7:17,19 8:18
 9:23 11:1 12:3 13:4
 14:6,7 15:5 17:11,12
 17:13 19:21,22,23
 21:1,24,25 22:25 23:2
 23:25 24:24 26:2,4
 27:2 29:15,16 32:10
 32:12 33:17 34:21
 39:5,14 44:3,7,8
secondary 28:14
seconded 7:21,23 8:22
 8:24 10:2,4 11:5 12:8
 13:8,9 14:9 15:9
 17:15 19:25 22:2,3
 23:4 24:4 25:3,5 26:6
 27:6 29:18 32:14,15
 33:21,23 35:1,3 39:17
 44:6
seconds 8:20 9:25 11:3
 12:5 13:6 15:7 21:2,4
 24:2 25:1 27:4 33:19
 34:23,24 44:4
Section 5:7
Select 3:12 22:23
sell 42:1
separate 40:11
serve 16:16 17:4 19:13
Sessions 45:12

sets 18:19
Settlement 2:4,6 3:13
 7:14 8:15 23:23
Sharon 38:4
Short 1:21 6:6,7,7 7:18
 7:18,20,23,25 8:1,1
 9:1,2,2 10:6,7,7 11:8
 11:9,9 12:11,12,12
 13:12,13,13 14:7,7,8
 14:12,13,13 15:12,13
 15:13 17:12,14,19,20
 17:20 20:3,4,4 21:7,8
 21:8,25,25 22:1,4,6,7
 22:7 23:7,8,8 24:7,8,8
 25:7,8,8 26:9,10,10
 27:9,10,10 29:16,16
 29:17,21,22,22 32:18
 32:19,19 33:25 34:1,1
 35:6,7,7 39:6,8,16,22
 39:23,23 41:9 42:16
 42:22 44:11,12,12,16
 45:3
sign 43:10,19
SIMONE 1:23
simply 41:10,18
sir 39:14
sitting 16:16 19:2
six 6:23
Skene 38:4
sorry 10:24 17:10,23
 27:14 33:13 36:9
 38:10,10
Space 3:2 18:10 19:7
 19:18
Specifically 18:18
Sportsman 32:2
spread 17:6 19:14
SRR 28:20
Staff 1:23
stage 43:15,17,23
stages 41:4
state 30:15 43:7,23
stated 43:1,12 44:13
Stem 2:13 11:23 12:1
Stipulated 3:11 22:21
Stock 36:20,23 38:7
Storage 3:17 25:22
store 25:22 31:6,10,13
 31:17,21 32:4
Street 28:14,21 31:5
 33:14
submitted 35:21
Substantial 1:11 4:7
 33:8
summer 2:10 9:20
Super 28:9
Supermarket 38:6
Supplemental 1:7 3:10

22:20 26:23
Support 3:11 22:22
suspension 2:22 16:1
 16:22

T

table 19:2
talked 42:7
Tavern 37:5 38:22
 40:14
Taylor 44:7
technical 41:12
Technically 42:12
Temporary 1:10 4:6
 33:7
Tenley 31:9
thank 11:21 20:17
 42:13,16 44:13,15
 45:3,13
things 18:24
tla 2:21 15:3
today 6:24,25 19:6
 30:13 35:24
today's 5:16
top 2:10 9:19
Toro 33:11
Trading 31:21
Transfer 3:15 24:21
 36:20,23 37:1,5 38:7
 38:18
Twelfth 2:23 16:2,23
two 20:17
type 36:1

U

understanding 41:1
University 37:15
updated 3:13 23:22
USA 37:12

V

vacate 30:18 32:7
vacated 1:8 3:23 30:10
videoconference 1:15
vote 7:22 8:23 9:22
 10:3 11:6 12:9 13:9
 14:10 15:10 17:16
 18:9 19:17 20:1,17,18
 21:5 22:3 23:4 24:5
 25:4 26:7 28:8 29:19
 32:15 33:22 39:14,19
 40:11,23 41:19 44:1,7
 44:9
voted 41:11
votes 42:4
voting 16:21 19:6 40:17

W

W 1:16,18
wanted 42:5,12,14
WebEx 1:15 5:22
website 5:17
wedding 33:12
Wednesday 1:13
welcoming 5:8
welfare 17:1 19:10
went 45:15
Whiskey 3:12 22:23
Wholesale 37:9
Wild 37:8
Wine 30:23 31:9 32:3
 37:8 38:24
Witnesses 2:12 10:22
written 42:24

X

Y

Younes 37:13

Z

0

001133 37:23
001688 38:6
001782 2:16 13:3
019064 2:12 10:24
023501 31:22
060 16:9
070310 32:4
071312 31:17
072038 36:22
077045 38:2
078014 31:10
079241 28:11
083052 37:12
083133 29:6
086724 36:19
089730 31:2
09 10:24
091952 2:5 7:16
094227 2:14 12:2
094783 2:7 8:17
095251 31:7
095984 30:24

1

1:30 45:8,9,11
10:33 5:2
104222 3:14 23:24
105273 31:14
106064 28:16
107078 29:1
107792 3:18 26:1
109475 2:18 14:4
10th 31:5

11 2:12
11:13 45:15
112294 3:6,8 20:24
 21:23
114429 37:19
114466 29:11
115174 37:16
116777 38:14
116862 38:17
116875 31:25
116881 2:21 15:4
117218 2:10 9:21
117401 3:12 22:24
117406 38:24
117490 3:16 24:23
117625 36:16
117631 38:21 40:13
118111 36:25
118192 37:4
118212 37:8
118226 33:15
118235 34:19
12 2:14
13 2:16
1324 28:20
14 2:18
14th 28:20
15 2:21
17 2:23
1776 33:14
19 3:3 35:23,24
1st 16:7 18:17

2

2 16:6 18:14
2014-315 2:9 9:18
2020-054 6:5
2021 1:13 2:4,6,14,16
 2:18 7:14 8:15 11:25
 13:2 14:4 16:4,7,10
 18:17,19 30:22,25
 31:4,8,11,15,19 32:1
 32:5,8 33:9,13 34:18
2021-060 18:18,23
21 2:4,6 3:6 16:9 30:22
 38:11
21-IMP-00011 36:7
21-IMP-00012 36:12
2127 38:10
21st 7:14 8:15 32:8
22 2:16 3:8 30:25 31:3
22nd 11:24 13:2 34:18
23 3:12 31:8
2381 2:5 7:15
23rd 31:11,15,18,23
24 3:14
25 3:16
2576 5:7

25th 16:10
26 2:14 3:18
26th 11:25 18:19
27 2:18 3:20
27th 14:4 32:1
28 1:13 3:21
28th 32:5 33:9

3

31 3:23
3321 36:15
34 4:7
37 4:10

4

48 5:16

5

5 45:2
5th 16:4

6

6-0-0 8:13 9:14 10:19
 11:21 12:24 14:1,25
 15:25 18:8 20:16
 21:20 22:19 23:20
 24:20 25:20 26:22
 27:23 30:9 33:6 34:13
 35:20 40:10
6C 2:4 7:15

7

7 2:5
7th 33:13

8

8 2:7
85 42:9
8C 2:7 8:16

9

9 2:10

C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Agenda Hearing

Before: DCABRA

Date: 04-28-21

Place: teleconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under my direction; further, that said transcript is a true and accurate record of the proceedings.



Court Reporter

NEAL R. GROSS

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701